Dear Commissioners,

I am writing in about the recent proposal for the redistricting impacts to Torrey Hills. The latest map (89040) moved most of Torrey Hills back to District 1 but left out a small subset of homes and apartments. One of those homes is mine. I live at 10823 Vereda Sol Del Dios and my neighborhood is cut right down our street into two different districts. This separation is not not a major cross street or natural barrier. It is a normal, everyday street in a neighborhood of houses. With MAP 89040, while I am in my home, I am part of District 6 but if I walk from my front door and step off the sidewalk, I am in District 1. I urge the commission to relook at the proposal for MAP 89040 and keep all of Torrey Hills together.

Most importantly, the new approved Map 89040 does not meet the intent of the re-districting vision as stated on the Secretary of State website, where we are trying to 1). Geographically keep contiguous districts, 2) keep and respect the geographic integrity of a city to minimize its divisions, 4) easily identifiable boundaries that follow natural barriers (rivers, streets, highways, rail lines, etc, 5) lines shall be drawn to encourage geographic compactness.

With a focus on this mission statement from the Secretary of State, Penasquitos Canyon boundary (the current boundary) makes the most sense separating District 1 and District 6. Please revise MAP 89040 in your Dec 7 meeting to move ALL Torrey Hill's within District 1 based on Penasquitos boundaries.

Thank you for your help in correcting this oversight and keep the entire Torrey Hills community together in District 1.

Thank you,

Laura Salas